May 28, 2015 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Call to Order: 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order. Welcoming members and guests by President Pat Overstreet, to the meeting and her home. Due to the untimely mixup at the 6th Street Deli with the double booking by accident, a big '**Thank you**' is extended to Pat "O" and Dave, for allowing RURAL to meet at their beautiful home. As always, it was wonderful and so enjoyable to all of us!

Pledge of Allegiance: Vice Pres. Kathy Kramer

Minutes: February 26, 2015 minutes approved as read

<u>Treasurers Report:</u> Denise Sutherland, Treas. \$2519.32 in General Fund with \$3400.00 in trail marker acct.

Old Business:

 There was no meeting in March due to "State of the City" presentation and no meeting in April due to the Horseweek activities. (RURAL should be receiving \$500.00 for all the RURAL members who worked at Horseweek ticket sales and gates.) Thanks goes to all RURAL members who donated their time at the Horseweek rodeo and N.R.C. Ranch Tour fundraiser.

New Business:

- RURAL time capsule buried at Ingalls' Tuesday June 2, 2015 to be dug up 50 years from now. "Burial" went beautifully. Our Thanks and gratitude again goes to Kris Brooks for the design and manufacture of the Stainless steel time capsule container and the help from Brian Petree and the City for an ideal placement location. (Donated cost from Kris and his anon friend, was well over \$1000.00). The original journal that was to buried is missing at this time. When located, it will remain in City Hall or at the Historical Society for viewing. Anyone knowing the whereabouts, please notify Pat "O".
- Fair buttons are our with a pre-sale cost of \$10.00 (\$5.00 savings if bought early).
- RURAL will have a 'kids booth' at the 4th of July event 3:00 pm, bring your children or/and grandchildren for the fun.
- Election in November, for 3 seats on the City Council. Our candidate night will be held at the September's general meeting on 9/24 Candidate Night 6th Street Deli venue. Bobby Mendoza will be our sound man and Kevin Button our moderator.

MANY MORE ACTIVITIES ARE HAPPENING; GET MORE INFORMATION THROUGH THE VARIOUS NORCO WEBSITES.

Remember: Volunteers are always appreciated!

September 25th, 2014 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

GUEST SPEAKER: Councilman Berwin Hanna

Berwin did a recap of his last year as Mayor and the "Birthday" events that were enjoyed during the City of Norco 50th Birthday celebration. A month by month account starting with the USO "40's" dance that was so successful. (It earned approx. \$31k for the Veteran's Memorial at Ingall's Park), to the final events in late Dec. with the Parade of Lights and the City birthday party at the Norco Community Center. Present was the high school made year-long trailered display birthday cake, and a real edible birthday cake for the citizens of Norco. What a fantastic year of events it was!

Thank you to all the dedicated and loving [not to mention EXHAUSTED] volunteers who made all these events successful, and the hard work by City Staff.

A short question and answer period afterward concluded the "Birthday Year" recap.

50/50: \$25.00 won by Berwin Hanna

Next meeting: June 25th at 7 pm Sixth Street Deli

Scheduled Guest Speaker: Greg Newton, Councilman for Norco

Date change: July, the traditional general meeting, election and BBQ, will be at Kathy and Danny Azevedo's on Sunday, August 2nd, 3627 Temescal Avenue at 2 pm.

Adjourned: 8:00 pm

Interesting articles for our news letters are always appreciated, so don't be shy if you have anything you want to share. Contact Dana Adams at editor@rural-norco.com who has agreed to accept this opportunity to serve.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted by: Doris Higgins, Secretary

(Please understand, this is only a BRIEF recap of the meeting. So try to attend in order to get the full focus and extent of our knowledgeable speakers).

REMEMBER: SHOP NORCO (Especially when you buy your gasoline!)

GET A BRICK...SUPPORT THE VETERAN'S MEMORIAL

Contact Robin Shephard at City Hall for more information